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From: John Lane <boxlranch@icloud.com>
Sent: Monday, November 20, 2023 4:47 PM
To: Participate
Cc: Susan Sloan Lane; George R. Kirk II
Subject: Main Street Project

Dear Mayor Bradshaw and Ketchum City Council Members, 
 
My sister Susan Lane and I are the owners of the Lane Mercantile Building LLC (often referred to as “Enoteca”), which is 
managed for us by George Kirk and The Kirk Group. 
 
Susan and I have reviewed the City of Ketchum’s proposal for improvements to Main Street in general and particularly 
the Sun Valley Road intersection. We are supportive of the plan presented at the public meeting on November 8, 2023. 
 
Through the Kirk Group we've been in touch with the City to express our wish that the treatment of the sidewalk on the 
Main Street side of our building remain its historic boardwalk, one which we hope will be honored. 
 
With thanks and kind regards, 
 
Jack Lane 
 
John R. Lane 
204 Timber Lane 
PO Box 612 
Ketchum, ID 83340-0610 
H (208) 788-4915 
M (208) 309-3024 
E boxlranch@icloud.com 
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From: HP Boyle <boylehp@yahoo.com>
Sent: Wednesday, November 22, 2023 12:08 PM
To: Participate
Cc: Andrew Guckes
Subject: Public Comment on In-Lieu of fee for City Council

Why not eliminate the in-lieu fee?   
Wouldn’t that be a faster way to get deed-restricted housing?  In-lieu-of funds sit with the City for years. 
 
If there is some reason that we have to have an in-lieu of fee, there is a better way of setting it than the current 
process.  The current process of how the Council sets a fixed dollar amount per square foot guarantees that the fee will 
be too low for most projects and potentially too high for others.   
 
It is also objectively subjective.   
The current process is for the Council to get a cost number from the Planning Department and then apply a totally 
made-up “factor" to it to get to a number they think “feels” about right.  It is farcical. 
 
A better way would be to base the fee on the developer’s actual per square foot costs for the project.   
Pros: 
— gets the Council out of the business of making up fictional construction costs; just listen to their debate about it—
they admit they have no competence in this area 
— relieves the Council of the burden of periodically setting the fee (which they only do sporadically when it is glaringly 
obvious the fee is out of whack with reality) 
— because the fee is based on the developer’s cost, the developer cannot complain the fee set by the City has no basis 
in reality 
— by definition, the fee will always be the current market price. THIS IS THE KEY BENEFIT 
Cons: 
— are there any? 
 
This seems like a no-brainer compared to the current process.   
 
Perry Boyle 
Ketchum 



From: HP Boyle
To: Participate
Subject: Public comment for P&Z
Date: Tuesday, November 28, 2023 6:53:37 PM

You don’t like 10,000 square foot houses.
You don’t like houses in the flood plain.

I don’t have a statistically valid survey, but I would lay a sizeable bet that the community you represent is aligned
with you on this.

But what’s the point of spending hours making performative statements when everyone knows the zoning code
permits them and there is nothing you can do to stop them?
Even if you had denied the application at the 11/28 meeting, all that happens is that it goes to the Council, and you
know what they are going to do.

If you want to have a positive impact on the community, do what previous P&Z commissions have done and make
recommendations to the Council for changes to the code. Who knows, maybe the next Council won’t be as pro-
Aspenization as the current Council. 

Doing nothing but talk isn’t really representing the community.  Maybe some action?

Also, listening to you talk about short-term rentals when you supported ADUs is kind of laughable. It implies you
like smaller STRs but not whole houses.  Is that your goal?   If you don’t want more STRs in West Ketchum, step up
and propose zoning code changes that will protect neighborhood integrity (as the statute permits) before Airbnb
controls the integrity of the neighborhood.

Thank you for your service to the community,

Perry Boyle
Ketchum
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